

PAX ET BELLUM

SECOND MEETING

DATE AND TIME:	September 21 st , 2018 / 12:30
PLACE:	Classroom next to Studentlounge
ATTENDANCE:	Victoria, Jan Luca, Otto, Maxine, Irene, Karim, Tania, Daan.
AGENDA:	Agenda item 1: Show and tell
NOTES:	Responsibilities will be shown in dark red .
NEXT MEETING:	Not agreed upon.

1. WHAT EVERYONE HAS BEEN DOING: SHOW AND TELL.

VICTORIA

Don't have funding for the student associations, Ingallil pointed out other links and ideas. Government department. The student associations there have other sources of funding and we can collaborate with them. She gave Victoria the information for the association that maybe for funding: Freedom hus (friedenshus.org.se).

Reached to our partners. She will meet with Susana, Life and Peace Institute. Sustainable developments goals with past PeB board. She wrote on Facebook.

Dag Hammarskjöldis is on vacation. The visit could be scheduled for the 24 or next week in early October. Get a meeting with her contact at DH and then see when we can do the visit.

IRENE

Prepared a document for authorization for bank account. Jan Luca has full authority so that next week everything will be in order. The main income is from membership payments and Folksuniversitete through the Study Circles.

We do not have personnummers, so it is a problem for opening a bank account. We could ask a Swedish classmate to become part of an activity group.

Last year, the biggest expenses were stationary and Fika, but with the membership payment that should be covered.

It is important to know that the department can also cover some costs if they are an emergency or really really important.

To be able to cash in, we need a receipt, so keep your receipts!

Irene, as the treasurer, can buy things up to 1,500 SEK. If the price is higher, we have to vote.

In the bank we have: 1,400 SEK.

In cash we have: 1,600 SEK.

For the end of semester we need an audit: Emelie offered. We should put it to a vote in the class though.

OTTO

Preliminary overview of the events. It has changed a little.

1. Red Cross event:
 - a. Will take place on October 3rd.
 - b. Daniel Kjelen contacted Otto. Lecture about the red cross. He asked if he could give a lecture, he proposed October 3rd (wednesday). In two weeks. This should be at Smalands.
2. Fall Gasque:
 - a. Previous board failed to communicate with Smalands so they didn't book a place.
 - b. It could be the 4 or 11. Smalands
 - c. 47 Euro per person based on 50 person group. They don't do anything under 50 persons.
 - d. 3 course dinner, beer with first course, wine with second. Free drinks, don't include afterparty.
 - e. Dinner and afterwards they can set it up for us.
 - f. Victoria talked to Josephine. Second-year students can come but they are not in Sweden at the time. Last year they could only get 35 people.
 - g. Worried about:
 - i. Far from ideal from scheduling, Friday is difficult.
 - ii. 4th is not gonna cut it, they don't want to overwork, that just leaves the 11th.
 - iii. We could actually do it on December.
 - h. Maybe we could ask other nations.
 - i. Otto: Smalands is one of the smaller nations, so the prices are the cheapest.
 - j. It is easier to extend it to late November or December. We can do other activities in between.
 - k. Three people: Jan Luca, Maxine, Karim. And should include some members from outside.
 - l. Give the people to say what option for theme they would like for the gasque.
 - m. The gasques are organized on its own. We are setting it up and otto would be less involved.
 - n. Maxine will communicate that we are gathering two more members to organize the Gasque
3. Theme week and Career day:
 - a. Luca and Otto will discuss it.

4. Fieldtrips:
 - a. DH trip need to be organized immediately
5. Swedish Politician: 7th on the list of the socialist liberal party. Strong focus on middle east problematic. He is a politician. Hugo will contact him. That would be good to plan for before Christmas.
6. Kyle: the guy Daniela met at Norrlands. Fought for the YPD. Ethical advice from the department. He is a character. It is tricky, we are not sure about having him over, maybe he is not good public speaker. Send him a list of questions, if he is good with that, he would be with a moderator. He is not interesting for us to be a lecturer. To have him over. Otto doubt that we should contact him.
7. Stefano: United Nations, blue helmets. Works with them. He will visit Stefano at some point, so, we could have him talking over.
8. Ski trip: Organized between Otto and Simon. 3 nights for a 1000 SEK for person (maybe).
9. Wednesday: Marine, Nate and Maxine are in the group to organize the song night. The playlist of songs that have some connection to PeB. Link the songs with theories of war. Introduce. A round of questions, a round of music. October 10th. The idea is that it is very fun.
10. Irene said that monetary wise it is interesting to include a learning purpose. We have 200 SEK for half an hour. Irene will have to find out if we can charge them to go there if we are going to receive funding for that as a learning group. Will they fund it if it is in a pub? Irene.
11. Maxine talked to Nina. She should ask Hovard if he could present the Views Project. Focus on the methods part or the project. After the UCDP, it is the second most important thing here. We could do it in a room from the department. Maybe start at 7 with that. Maybe in one of the "sals" 1 or 2.

DAAN

A lot of people came this time to the journal meeting. The board is finalized. They will be around 12 people.

Agreed on the final submission day: January 18th. Everyone there is going to disseminate the call for submission.

Maybe we can use some of the PeB contacts. Send Daan the list of contacts. Make a poster or the submission. He should talk to Ingalill to see if the department can fund at least a part of the journal, the party, something, etc.

JAN LUCA

Went through every email with information that was also in the letter.

Swedish entrepreneurial forum:

Last year they had an event and they are planning one for next year: march 2019. They plan to have a bigger event on this occasion.

PeB had an informal meeting with them last year, since it just started it would be good if we got involved from the beginning.

A collaboration, they present their entrepreneurial ideas and we give the theoretical part of the event. It would be just one day.

Luca Will contact the Department of Government to discuss funding.

Theme week:

November: It can be anything, perhaps a crisis simulation. It depends on the theme that is chosen.

Otto y Luca Will decide on a date, it has to be a week when we don't have an event.

Luca found four different e-mail addresses, this is the one: vicechair@paxetbellum.org.

KARIM

Has to talk with Otto for a number of issues to have a nation for the Gasques.

TANIA

Needs a picture of the group for the Newsletter

First newsletter is almost ready, will be sent next week.

MAXINE

Website, changed the board members. Will change the spaces and other things in appearance.

In the activities we should include: PeB nights, Gasque, Theme Week and a link for trips and fun activities. She will keep it and then put the right data.

Wednesday night: prepare a draft for a flyer. It is ready: to post on fb, the webpage. On the down part we can change it every time if we have a special theme we could put it there.

Promotion of stuff: Whatsapp group, Wednesday: everyone is welcome. In the office there is a dove from paper, they can donate, will do a document with everything with the planning of the events and check with Otto.

The keys will be shared between the members. One stays at reception of Gamla Torget 6.

We have to wait for the Google Calendar with info from UPAD.